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Dear Parents and Juniors, 
 
Garangula Polo Club is delighted to be hosting a Junior Polo School on Tuesday 22nd  and 
Wednesday 23rd April 2025. 
 
Garangula is looking forward to welcoming Junior players to participate in this 2-day clinic which 
will be taught by Garangula Polo Manager, Ed Hitchman, and Australian professional Ric McCarthy. 
The clinic will cover riding for polo and horsemanship, ball skills, practise on the wooden horses, 
rules and safety, with an instructional chukka each afternoon. 
 
Participants must be between the ages of 10 and 18. No previous polo experience is required 
however, children must be proficient and confident riders. One polo pony per child will be 
sufficient for the two days. Ponies must be safe and well-schooled and be fully tacked up for polo 
with bandages/boots, head check, breast plate and tails up.  
 
Yards and paddocks will be made available for those wishing to leave ponies on the farm 
overnight. Please let us know if you require overnight accommodation for your ponies. 
Unfortunately, we cannot accommodate participants and parents/guardians although 
accommodation is available locally in Harden and Jugiong (both 15 minutes from Garangula). 
 
The cost for each child participating is $150. 
Places are limited and will be allocated on a first come first served basis. To secure a place, 
participants or parents must submit the accompanying Sporting Application Form via email to 
admin@garangula.com.au by Tuesday 1st April. Upon receipt of your application form an invoice 
will be issued. 
    

Please note that all players must be registered with the NSW Polo Association to attend. A 7-day 
membership will be required for children who are not already registered ($102 for 7 days). Please 
visit the NSW Polo Website to sign up. 
 
We are very much looking forward to hosting two days of polo, learning and fun. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
The Schwarzenbach Family and 
 

Ed 
Edward Hitchman 
Polo Manager 
Garangula Polo Club 
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